

President's Message March 2025

For many of us, seasons are symbolic. Every time of year represents a change that affects us, and every individual experiences that change differently. For me, for example, Spring donates a sign of transition.

Fittingly, I am writing today to let you know that there will be a change in my life and a subsequent transition for the Executive Team. My husband and I will be relocating back to Cape Cod MA. With that change, I will be stepping down as President of the LGA 9-Hole League. Sadly, I will not be able to fulfill my two-year commitment.

Of course, if I had known we would be making this change, I would not have taken on the role of President. It has been my privilege and honor to have been part of both the UPCC Community and especially the 9-Hole LGA. Not quite saying my goodbyes yet!

The Executive Team have met and agreed on the way forward. Dates and transition plans will be announced at our Business Meeting to be held on Closing Day, April 10, 2025.

In the meantime, I look forward to actively participating in weekly play, Member Guest Tournament, Club Championship and Closing Day.

Happy Spring, Carole Gilbertson, President